
Weston Mill Community Primary Academy 
Ferndale Road  
Camel’s Head  

Plymouth    
PL2 2EL 

 
01752 365250 

Westonmill.desk@discoverymat.co.uk  

Chief Executive Officer: Mrs Alison Nettleship 

Head of School: Mrs Kathryn Catherwood 

Assistant Head of School: Miss Natasha Irvine 

 

 

Newsletter 28th April2023 

 

Firstly, I would like to thank you all for your support over the last two weeks whilst the work is com-
pleted in the Foundation outdoor area.  We are extremely pleased with the finish product and the 
children have thoroughly enjoyed playing outside over the last few days.  We are looking forward to 
sharing it with parents on Tuesday when we return following the May Day Bank Holiday.    

A gentle reminder that school is closed to all children on Monday 1st May for the Bank Holiday.  A 
letter has been sent out via ParentPay regard the Strike Day next Tuesday 2nd May.  Parents will be 
updated on Tuesday morning if there are any further changes via email from ParentPay and on Face-
book.    

Information will be shared next week for the London Trip.  Please ensure this is returned to school 
asap so that plans can be finalised for this trip.  It is also important that any outstanding payments are 
made following the payment schedule.  Mrs Powney is available to answer any questions you may 
have regarding the trip.   

We hope you all have a lovely weekend.  

Mrs Kathryn Catherwood  

Head of School  

Weekly attendance for  24th April - 28th April  

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for children to achieve this as there is a direct link be-

tween attendance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 88.9% 

This week’s winners are : Mombasa Class and Oslo Class 

                                                                                  

LONDON  85% 

NAIROBI 80.5% 

MOMBASA 91.9% 

CAPE TOWN 90.5% 

SAN FRANCISCO 92.5% 

TOKYO 82% 

SANTIAGO 85.4% 

CANBERRA 94.8% 

DUBAI 82.3% 

OSLO 96.3% 



We use ParentPay as our main method to communicate important messages, 

send weekly newsletters, book breakfast and after school club, payments for 

school dinners, clubs, educational visits (including residentials) and discos.  

As a school, 20% of our ParentPay accounts have not been activated. If you do 

not currently have access to your ParentPay account, PLEASE speak to Mrs 

Searle or Mrs Powney in the school office.  

We kindly ask that all parents sign into their ParentPay account and ensure that 

their personal details are correct. 

We ask that you ensure a mobile number and email address has been added to 

your account, so all future information is received. 

IT IS IMPORTANT THAT YOUR DETAILS ARE ALWAYS KEPT UP TO DATE! 

You may already have an account but we would like to highlight the  

importance of adding all your children. 

If a message is sent for a specific child, in a specific class and you have not  

added that child, you will not receive those messages. 

If you need support with adding children or activating an account for the first 

time, please ask Mrs Powney or Mrs Searle. 

Communication and Reminders 

Messages sent out this week included: 

Info regarding .the Foundation area 

Info regarding Strike Days 

Info regarding the London Trip 

IF YOU MISSED THESE PLEASE CHECK YOUR 

PARENTPAY DETAILS. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

START OF THE SCHOOL DAY 

Our school gate leading to the playground will remain open until 9:10am every morning. 

Please use this entrance only when bringing your child to school. 

Reception entrance via the staff car park must not be used before this time. You will be asked to walk 

around, unless there has been an arrangement made with Mrs Catherwood or Mrs Powney. 

In the unusual event of your child arriving extremely late for school, after 9:10am (gates closed), the re-

ception entrance should be used to ensure that your child is registered and their lunch choice has been 

taken. 

Please be aware that crossing patrol is available for children arriving to school between 8:30 and 9am 

each morning. There will be no crossing patrol after 9am each morning.  

Important reminder: the school register is taken at 08:55am! 

Children arriving after this time will be registered late, which has an enormous impact 

on attendance figures. By law we are required to register in this way. On average around 

10% of our children are registered late everyday! 

If your child is unwell please phone the school before 08.55am every day that they are 

unwell. 

Let’s work on improving our attendance together! 

If you need support with this, please let us know. 

Oak Villa Car Park  

Following an incident, please ensure any parents using the Oak Villa Car Park take care 

when driving and parking, and hold your child’s hand, if appropriate, when walking 

through the car park. This is to ensure that all children remain safe whilst arriving and 

leaving school each day. We appreciate your continued support with this to support our 

school community. 

 



May 

1st May - Bank Holiday-School Closed 

4th May-London Class Reading Session @ 2:15pm 

5th May- King Charles III Coronation Celebration all children invited to wear Red, White and Blue 

non uniform/mufti. 

8th May-King Charles III Coronation Bank Holiday-School Closed. 

9th May-Tokyo Class Celebration of Learning @ 2:15pm 

18th May-San Francisco Class Reading Session @ 2:15pm 

19th May-Cape Town Class Assembly @ 2:20pm 

19th May-PTFA Summer Disco (details to follow) 

23rd May-London Class Celebration of Learning @ 2:15pm 

25th May-Dubai Class Reading Session @ 2:15pm 

26th May- Last Day of Term 5 

 

June 

5th June - Start of Term 6 

6th June-Dubai Class Celebration of Learning @ 2:15pm 

8th June-Oslo Class Assembly @ 2:30pm 

15th June-Santiago Class Reading Session @ 2:15pm 

20th June-Foundation Parent’s Meeting (3:15pm – 5:15pm) 

22nd June-Dubai Class Reading Session @ 2:15pm 

22nd June-Mombasa Class Assembly @ 2:30pm 

26th June Year 6 London Trip 

30th June-London Class Assembly @ 2:30pm 



 

SUMMER MENU  

children can choose a hot meal from the above menu or a sandwich. Ham, 

cheese or tuna.        



TOYS IN SCHOOL 

There has been an increase in children brining toys to school over the last few weeks, 

including Pokemon cards.  Please ensure your child is not brining toys into school unless 

a prior arrangement has been made with the school INCO Mrs O’Brien, to support 

SEND needs or for a class event.   

WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK 

 

Please follow us on our  

Facebook page - Weston Mill 

Community Primary 

 

You can also check our website for  

latest news, dates and letters. 



The following link provides ideas for mark making, art, and early writing 

activities. Before letter, numbers or pictures come simple marks. Mark-

making is a great start to writing and art. Marks are how children learn to 

express themselves and portray the world around them. So, get mark mak-

ing and have some fun along the way. Use hands, fingers and feet. Squish-

ing dough, swirling colours together – there are lots of ways to experiment 

with marks.  

Make-a-mark,-make-a-start.pdf (pacey.org.uk) 

 

PACEY is the Professional Association for Childcare and Early Years. 

Formed in 1977. PACEY is a charity dedicated to supporting everyone in-

volved in childcare and early years to provide high quality services, infor-

mation and advice to children, their families and carers. Further infor-

mation regarding school readiness can be found here: 

https://www.pacey.org.uk/partners/school-ready/preparation/ 
 
 

https://www.pacey.org.uk/Pacey/media/Website-files/school%20ready/Make-a-mark,-make-a-start.pdf
https://www.pacey.org.uk/partners/school-ready/preparation/




 









 



 

 

Medication at School Including Inhalers 

At the end of each academic year all medication including inhalers in 

school should be sent home. 

This enables us to ensure new consent is obtained at the start of an aca-

demic year. 

Unfortunately, many of our consents are out of date. Recently, letters 

were sent home to parents/carers of children with out of date consent. A 

few have come back, but many are outstanding. Without consent your 

child’s medication cannot be administered. If you are unsure if this affects 

your child please see Mrs Powney at the school reception/desk. 

This term any inhalers that are not in their original boxes with a prescrip-

tion label will be sent home along with any that are out of date.  

 Asthma is a very serious condition and none of us want to risk an incident 

where an asthmatics inhaler is unavailable. 

For further information on the school’s policy on Administering Medica-

tion please see below. (Full version of the document and our Health and 

Safety Policy can be found on our website). 









School Uniform. 

 

Over the last few weeks we have noticed children coming to school wearing the              

incorrect uniform.  As part of our home-school agreement, we ask that our children 

come to school dressed in their school uniform and with the correct PE kit.  Your child’s 

class teacher will have notified you of PE days, but we recommend having a PE kit in 

school each day.  Please see details of the our school uniform below.     

 

School uniform at Weston Mill is as follows: 

Navy jumper or sweatshirt 

White or light blue shirt or polo shirt 

Grey trousers or skirt 

Black school shoes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Spare Underwear Appeal 

Please could we make an appeal for clean pants , socks, tights and vests for those little 

accidents for children of all ages. 

If your child has needed any spare clothes please ensure they are washed and returned. 

 

A GREAT BIG THANK YOU! 

 

PE kit: 

 

White t-shirt 

Plain Black/Navy shorts or jogging bottoms 

Trainers 






